No. 16/150/2024-2HR-Ill

Haryana Government
Human Resources Department
(Human Resources-lil Branch)

Dated Chandigarh the 16™ April, 2025.

To
1. All the Administrative Secretaries to Government, Haryana.
2. All the Heads of Departments in the State of Haryana.
3. All the Managing Directors/Chief Administrators/CEQ’s of
Boards/Corporations/ Public Undertakings in Haryana.
4 The Registrar, Punjab and Haryana High Court, Chandigarh.
5. All the Divisional Commissioners in the State of Haryana.
6. All the Deputy Commissioners and Sub-Divisional Officers (C) in Haryana.
7. The Registrars of all the Universities in Haryana State.
Subject: Regarding treatment of Strike period in service of Contractual
employees.
Sir/Madam,

| am directed to invite your attention to the subject cited above and to
convey the decision taken for contractual employees regarding the strike period from
20.07.2024 to 03.08.2024.
2 The matter has been examined by the Government and it has been
decided that the contractual employees working in any Department/Board/Corporation
etc. of Haryana Government, who had participated in the strike on ibid period and same
will not be counted for the purpose of remuneration. However, their security of tenure

will not be adversely affected on this ground.

3. This may please be brought to notice of all concerned for compliance.

Yours faithfully,

Superintendent, Human Resources-Ill

for Chief Secretary to Government, Haryana. , ,
Endst. No.16/150/2024-2HR-11I Dated: Chandigarh, the 16" April, 2025

A copy is forwarded to CEO, Haryana Kaushal Rozgar Nigam Ltd. Panchkula for
information and necessary action.

— Y~
Superintendent, Human Resources-ll|
for Chief Secretary to Government, Haryana



